
Mrs Cathy Baker 
Cleracres 
25 Woollard Lane 
Bristol BS14 0QT 
 
 
Alan Bratt 
Environmental Protections 
Bath & North East Somerset Council 
9-10 Bath Street 
Bath BA1 1SN 
 
10th October 2007 
 
Dear Mr Bratt 
 
Hinton Organics Ltd 
 
We have been suffering horrendous levels of odours from Hinton Organics over the 
last 2 and a half weeks and are continuing to do so. 
 
I have contacted the Environment Agency about this on a number of occasions and 
they have visited my home to assess the situation. I understand that other residents 
have complained to both the Environment Agency and the Council about this, but 
nothing is being done by anyone and the problems persist. The incidents of odours 
were particularly bad on: 
 
THURSDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2007 -  11:15 – 12:15 SMELL REALLY BAD  SPOKE 
TO JAMES WIGMORE.  SMELL BACK AGAIN 2:55 – 5:00PM  RANG HOTLINE 
AND REPORTED. 
 
FRIDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER 2007 – 5:55 PM  SMELL REALLY BAD REPORTED TO 
HOTLINE.  A LOVELY SUMMERS’ EVENING AND I WAS FORCED TO SHUT ALL 
WINDOWS AND DOORS AND SIT INSIDE.  A LADY FROM THE ENVIRONMENT 
AGENCY RETURNED MY CALL THAT EVENING AND NOTED MY DISTRESS AT 
BEING A PRISONER IN MY OWN HOME! 
 
FRIDAY 5TH OCTOBER 2007 -  8:00AM – 11:00 AM BACK AGAIN REALLY BAD.  
JAMES WIGMORE AND PAUL RADFORD CAME TO VISIT AT 11:45 AM BUT 
SMELL HAD GONE.  2:00 PM – 3:00 PM BACK AGAIN CAUSING MY STAFF TO 
COMPLAIN.  SMELL WAS BACK AGAIN BETWEEN 4PM – 11PM.  ALL THIS WAS 
REPORTED TO THE HOTLINE. 
 
SATURDAY 6TH OCTOBER 2007 – 1:30PM SMELL AGAIN ON AND OFF ALL 
AFTERNOON.  REPORTED TO HOTLINE. 
 
SUNDAY 7TH OCTOBER 2007 – I WAS SEEING TO THE CATS FROM 5:00PM 
AND AT 5:45 PM THE SMELL LITERALLY DESCENDED.  I REPORTED TO 
HOTLINE. 
 
WEDNESDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2007 – 2PM SMELL REALLY BAD ON AND OFF 
ALL AFTERNOON.  7:45PM STILL BAD.  I RANG AGENCY TO SPEAK TO EITHER 
JAMES WIGMORE OR PAUL RADFORD BUT NEITHER WERE IN.  I LEFT A 
MESSAGE WITH THE GIRL WHO TOOK THE CALL AND THEN REPORTED IT TO 
THE HOTLINE. 
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In June, I gave a statement to the Council so that it could commence legal 
proceedings for breach of the abatement notice issued against Hinton Organics and I 
have heard nothing since. Please can you advise what is happening and when 
Hinton Organics will be taken to court about the earlier breaches. 
 
The situation is quite unacceptable and I would like to know what the Council is going 
to do about it. 
 
Please note that I am copying this letter to the Chief Executive and to my solicitors. 
You may be aware that there are currently legal proceedings against BANES about 
the management of Hinton Organics. In my view this is simply another example of 
the council failing to meet its obligations to protect our local community against 
nuisances. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs Cathy Baker 
 
cc  Richard Buxtons 
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Paul Stookes  

From: "Radford, Phil" <phil.radford@environment-agency.gov.uk>
To: <pas@richardbuxton.co.uk>
Sent: 07 November 2007 10:37
Attach: Response to Paul Stookes.doc
Subject: Environment Agency Response 

Page 1 of 1

13/03/2010

F.A.O Paul Stookes, 
  
Enclosed response to your query regarding recent inspections. 
  
Regards 
  
Phil Radford 
Environment Officer  
Lower Avon Team  
 
 
Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have 
received this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy 
it to anyone else. 
  
We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any 
attachment before opening it. 
We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of 
Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation.  Email messages and attachments sent to 
or from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or 
recipient, for business purposes. 
  
If we have sent you information and you wish to use it please read our terms and conditions which 
you can get by calling us on 08708 506 506.  Find out more about the Environment Agency at 

www.environment-agency.gov.uk 
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Response to Paul Stookes (Richard Buxton Solicitors) 
 
Waste Management licence at Hinton Organics 
Hinton Organics holds a Waste Management Licence with the Environment Agency. 
This allows them to compost green waste and cardboard subject to certain 
conditions. For your information, our Officers regularly inspect this site for compliance 
against the licence conditions. These inspections are comprehensive and include 
checking the volumes of waste on site and that leachate collection and drainage 
systems are properly maintained. 
 
Enforcement policy 
The Environment Agency is a firm bur fair regulator. Our enforcement actions ensure 
that we protect the environment and secure compliance with the regulatory system. 
The enforcement action we take is proportional to the environmental effect caused 
and the seriousness of the breach of the law.  A serious breach of licence conditions 
usually results in a prosecution in court.  
 
In summary I can confirm that from recent site inspection reports on the public 
register, there have been no breaches against waste volumes on site since the 21st 
June 2007. However in relation to odours being detected beyond the site boundary 
the Agency did serve a Section 42(5)(a) Notice on Hinton Organics to take specified 
steps in relation to a breach of licence conditions dated 24th July 2007.  This required 
the operator to both control and monitor odour from the site. Currently the 
Environment Agency is reviewing its enforcement position and what further action to 
take, if any.   
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